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   Catholic �

 Community�

 �

Saint Anthony  Saint Benedict    

 

 

 

 Saint Martin     Seven Dolors     

320 250�5618�

212 1st St SW�

PO Box 98�

Avon  MN  56310�

320 845�2416�

24326 Trobec St�

Albany  MN  56307�

320 845�2705�

151 2nd St S�

PO Box 277�

Albany  MN  56307�

320 548�3550�

119 Maine St               

PO Box 290 

St. Mar%n MN 56376�

 Monday May 24 7:30 AM   Seven Dolors † Elmer Kohorst 

 Tuesday May 25 7:30 

8:00 

AM 

AM 

  Seven Dolors 

  Saint Benedict 

† Richard & Sophie Weber 

† Viola Maehren 

 Wednesday May 26 7:30 

8:30 

AM 

AM 

  Seven Dolors 

  Saint Anthony  

† Rita Niehaus 

† Doris Vos 

 Thursday May 27 7:30 

8:00 

8:30 

AM 

AM 

AM 

  Seven Dolor  

  Saint Benedict                               

  Saint Martin 

† Roy Kowski 

† Valeria Blenker 

† Arnold & Madalyn Wehseler 

 Friday May 28 1:00 PM   Seven Dolors Holy Family School Students  

 Saturday May 29 5:00 PM   Seven Dolors † John Wohletz 

 Sunday  

                 

 

 

                

                                      

May 

 

 

 

 

 

30 

 

7:30 

8:00 

8:30 

9:30 

10:30 

10:30 

AM 

AM 

AM 

AM 

AM   

AM         

  Seven Dolors 

  Saint Benedict 

  Saint Anthony 

  Saint Martin 

*Saint Benedict 

  Seven Dolors 

† Susan Tomsche 

† Ursula Robertson 

†  Ken Hartung 

60th Anniversary Clarence & Annella Blonigen 

† John Stoermann 

† Howard Krebs 

Reconciliation  

   Saturdays  4:30 PM Seven Dolors 

   Sundays  8:00 AM Saint Anthony 

   Thursdays  7:30 AM 

 8:00 AM 

Saint Benedict 

Saint Martin 

   Fridays  8:00 AM Seven Dolors 

Anointing of the Sick 

Home Bound Communion 

Pastoral Visitation 

Prayer Requests 

 

If you have any of the above pastoral 

needs, please contact your Parish Office. 

             The phrase “being filled with the Holy Spirit” may summon forth images that are a bit too intense for some folks. They may conclude 

that when one is filled with the Holy Spirit that they immediately begin speaking in tongues, loudly praise God, sing alleluia from roof tops, 

and do other demonstrative things. In reality, being filled with the Holy Spirit means being filled with the fullness of God’s life and in touch 

with the power and wonder of God’s presence. It is the Holy Spirit that draws us together as a community of faith, inspires us with wisdom 

and right judgment, and turns us from the darkness of sin to the virtues that bring life. We live in a world where it is hard to discover truth. 

The Holy Spirit, through the ministry of the church, guides us to truth and shows us the way to be the graced human beings God made us 

to be. Come, Holy Spirit, and fill our hearts! 
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Harvest    �

   Hope�



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                       Pastor: Father Edward Vebelun, OSB  

        320 492-6877      pastor@hohcatholic.org  

 

   Parochial Vicar:  Father Julius Beckermann, OSB  

        320 223-5463       jbeckermann@csbsju.edu  

 

   Sacramental Priest: Father Greg Miller, OSB  

        320 291-5223       glmiller@csbsju.edu 

 

   Business Manager: Charlene Lahr  

        320 241-2159      charlene.lahr@hohcatholic.org 

 

   Pastoral Associate: Toni Hudock 

        320 845-5405       toni.hudock@hohcatholic.org 

  

 Pastoral Assistant:  Jason Prigge 

             320 356-0763              jason.prigge@hohcatholic.org 

 

Church of Saint Anthony 

Office Hours: M & W 8am-noon; Th 8am-11am 

stanthony@hohcatholic.org 

 

Administrative Assistant: Joan Stich  

        320 845-2416       stanthony@hohcatholic.org 

 

Church of Saint Benedict 

Office Hours: M - Th 8:30am-3:30pm 

stbenedict@hohcatholic.org 

 

Administrative Assistant:  Dianne Binsfeld 

        320 250-5618      dianne.binsfeld@hohcatholic.org 

 

 Faith Formation:  Jason Prigge 

        320 356-0763       jason.prigge@hohcatholic.org 

 Music & Liturgy:   Abbey Dupuy 

        320 356-0113      abbey.dupuy@hohcatholic.org 

 

 Church of Saint Martin 

Office Hours: T, W & Th 9:00am–noon 

stmartin@hohcatholic.org 

 

 

Administrative Assistant: Mary Jo Schlick  

        320 548-3550       stmartin@hohcatholic.org 

 

 Faith Formation:  Karen Pundsack & Joan Rothstein 

              320 548-3550      stmartin.ff@hohcatholic.org 

 

Church of Seven Dolors 

Office Hours:  M - F 9am-2pm 

sevendolors@hohcatholic.org 

 

 Administrative Assistant:   Marion Gondringer 

        320 845-2705      marion.gondringer@hohcatholic.org 

 

    Faith Formation: Toni Hudock  

        320 845-5405       toni.hudock@hohcatholic.org 

 

   Music & Liturgy:  Karen Heitzman 

        320 845-2705              karen.heitzman@hohcatholic.org 

 

Holy Family School 

160 2nd St S   Albany, MN  56307 

 

 Principal:  Maria Becker  

        320 845-2011    hfsprincipal@holyfamilyalbany.com 

 

Oratory of Saint Catherine 

Contact Church of St Martin or:        Barb Kohorst   320 548.3319 

     Harvest of Hope Livestream Mass 

  To access the Harvest of Hope livestream  each week: 

 

1) Go to www.hohcatholic.org and click on LIVESTREAM MASS 

2) Go to www.youtube.com and type in ‘Harvest of Hope Mass’ and it 

will be the first and only thing to pop-up (smart TVs and mobile devices 

also work) 

3) Go to https://www.youtube.com/c/HarvestofHopeCatholicCommunity 

4) myParish App 
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In light of the trend toward declining cases of COVID 19, due to  

widespread vaccination and high levels of immunity, Bishop Kettler has 

sent pastors a note announcing the relaxation of safety restrictions.  You 

will see the return of seating capacity at Mass, funeral luncheons and 

meals, festivals, hymn singing at Mass, collections and processions of 

gifts, holy water in the fonts, and other ministries by the end of the 

month.  In response to the recent CDC announcement relaxing mask 

wearing for those fully vaccinated, face coverings are also no longer 

required.  Masks remain recommended for those who have not been 

fully vaccinated.  

Bishop Kettler writes, “I want to thank all of our clergy, parish and 

school staff, and parishioners who have abided by our protocols for over 

a year now.  I firmly believe that adherence to these protocols prevented 

many more people from becoming ill and saved lives.  We Catholics are 

called to protect life and care for our neighbors, and your willingness to 

follow our diocese’s requirements have been a great witness to these 

teachings.” 

We are still planning to hold outdoor options from Memorial Day  

weekend through Labor Day weekend.  These will be the 5pm Saturday 

Mass in the valley at Seven Dolors, the 8:30am Sunday Mass at  

St. Benedict’s, and the 7pm first Saturday Masses at St. Catherine’s.  

Please note that the Sunday Mass obligation remains suspended. 
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Holy Family School Principal, Maria Becker has announced to staff and 

to school families that she will not be returning to Holy Family next year.  

She writes, “with much sadness in sharing this news, I wanted to let you 

know I have decided not to return to Holy Family after this year.  For 

personal reasons related to my mom & dad’s passing and their absence 

from this beautiful campus of Mother of Mercy, Seven Dolors, & HFS, I 

have made this difficult decision to resign.”     

On behalf of the entire community, I offer thanks to Maria for her skillful 

enthusiasm and great love of Catholic Education.  She has been a warm 

and welcoming presence and has successfully navigated HFS through 

accreditation renewal and the COVID protocols of the past year.  We will 

miss you, Maria!  We wish you the best in years to come. 
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I am very pleased to announce that Deacon Jeff Fromm has agreed to 

lead our Spiritual Care Team at Mother of Mercy Senior Living.  He will be 

taking the place of Sister Alice, upon her retirement.  Deacon Jeff has a 

vast experience of service as an ordained deacon and as administrator 

of Catholic Schools and Faith Formation.   He has ministered in Holding-

ford, where he initiated efforts to establish Helping Hands, at Assump-

tion Nursing Home in Cold Spring, and most recently at the Church of St. 

Nicholas in St. Wendelin.  Welcome Deacon Jeff! 
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We will give a formal blessing and offer our farewells to Sister Alice   

Imdieke at the 5pm Mass at Seven Dolors on May 29.  Sister Alice is 

retiring from over 60 years of ministry, almost 25 of which was given in 

Albany, the most recent 5 years at Mother of Mercy Senior Living.  

Please plan to attend this Mass to offer your blessing and best wishes. 
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Harvest of Hope Livestream Mass 

Looking for Mass virtually?  St. Benedict, St. Martin, and Seven Dolors 

are now offering Masses LIVE.  We are looking for technicians from 

these parishes to make the Mass accessible to those not joining us     

in-person.  Training sessions will be available shortly.  In the meantime, 

please subscribe to the various parishes YouTube channels and visit 

the website to catch Mass. 

 

R.C.I.A. 

The Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults (R.C.I.A.) is the path for  

welcoming inquirers and new members into our community of faith. If 

you, or someone close to you, is considering becoming Catholic, please 

contact Toni Hudock at toni.hudock@hohcatholic.org or at  

320.845.5405. There is no commitment involved in starting the  

process -- it's just a chance to ask questions and think about one's own 

spiritual path. We are all on our own path. Let us help you discover if 

the Catholic faith is what you are seeking. 

 

Grains of Wheat 

Have you registered for Grains of Wheat yet?  Grains of Wheat is a  

comprehensive Youth Ministry / Faith Formation effort in the Harvest of 

Hope.  This event will happen every Wednesday night throughout June 

and July, rotating evenings for K-5 (6:30-8:00pm) and grades 6-12 

(7:00-9:00pm) - all at Seven Dolors.  To register and/or volunteer, go 

to: hohcatholic.org/grainsofwheat 

Schedule for Summer: 

June 9:  grades 6-12 

June 16:  grades K-6 

June 23:  grades 6-12 

June 30:  grades K-6 

 

Contact Jason Prigge or Toni Hudock if you have any questions or would 

like to register. 

 

Harvest of Hope Youth Ministry 

As things begin to relax and the days get warmer, we are gearing up for 

exciting things for Youth Ministry within the Harvest of Hope. 

Two things to be on the lookout for in the coming weeks: 

 1.  We are looking for a pair of adults from each parish willing to 

learn how to engage and build relationships with our young people. 

 2.  We are looking for a couple of young people willing to represent 

their peers from each parish.          

Curious?  Interested?  Contact Jason Prigge. 

       The following couples are preparing for marriage.   

Please keep them in your prayers 

Craig Harden & Kayla Fleischhacker 

Daniel Borawski & Jennifer Groetch 

Sunday: Acts 2:1-11/Ps 104:1, 24, 29-30, 31, 34 [cf. 30]/1 Cor 12:3b-

7, 12-13  

Monday: Gn 3:9-15, 20 or Acts 1:12-14/Ps 87:1-2, 3 and 5, 6-7/Jn 

19:25-34  

Tuesday:    Sir 35:1-12/Ps 50:5-6, 7-8, 14 and 23 [23b]/Mk 10:28-31  

 Wednesday: Sir 36:1, 4-5a, 10-17/Ps 79:8, 9, 11 and 13 [Sir 36:1b]/

Mk 10:32-45  

Thursday:  Sir 42:15-25/Ps 33:2-3, 4-5, 6-7, 8-9 [6a]/Mk 10:46-52  

Friday:  Sir 44:1, 9-13/Ps 149:1b-2, 3-4, 5-6a and 9b [cf. 4a]/Mk 

11:11-26  

Saturday: Sir 51:12cd-20/Ps 19:8, 9, 19, 11 [9ab]/Mk 11:27-33  
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Monday, May 24:  Seven Dolors Eucharistic Adoration 

     There will be Eucharistic Adoration from 8:00am - 10:00pm. 

Thursday, May 27:  St. Martin Eucharistic Adoration 

      There will be Eucharistic Adoration from 9:00am - 10:00pm. 

Monday, May 31:  Ecumenical Memorial Day Service 

      10:00-11:300am  American Legion Park in Albany on Main Street. 

Monday, May 31:  Seven Dolors Eucharistic Adoration 

      NO ADORATION TODAY 

Thursday, June 3:  St. Benedict Church Cleaning 

      Church cleaning following 8:00am Mass. 

Friday, June 4:  St. Benedict Eucharistic Adoration 

     There will be Eucharistic Adoration from 9:00am - 3:00pm. 

Sunday, June 6:  St. Benedict Christian Women Prayers 

      Christian Women will lead prayers following 8:00am Mass. 

All who are ill in our community, especially;  

 Al Malley, Alice Eichers, Alice Luethmers, Ann Summers,  

Anna May Fleischhacker, Arlene Landowski, Barb Tabatt, Bea Olmscheid,            

Bill Opatz, Bill Scepaniak, Brayden Harren, Bryan Goebel,                    

Bud & Jean Terres, Chad Fruechte, Dennis Nack, Diane Rotter,  

Ervin Zierden,  Fr. Raymond Monsour, Hanna Hamann, Helen Thome, 

Ione Heinen,  James Hudson, Jane & Cecilia Lorsung, Jeanie Young,  

Jerry Ramler, Joe Rabideau, Kathleen Goebel, Kathy Jonas,                 

Kenneth Kierzek, Les Gerads, Lisa Jensen, Lydia Schneider,  

Marie Heinen, Mary Geise, Mary Kroll, Mary Maile, Melvin Fiedler,  

Nansi Vos, Reagan Zierden, Shellie Ostendorf, Tim Merten,  

Tom Geislinger, Tom Vos, Tony Cherne, Tony Lenneman, Trish Doubek, 

and all their caregivers. 

 

If you would like a name added to our prayer list, please contact your  

Parish Office .  Names may be removed after 6 months, however, can easily be 

re-added by notifying the Parish Staff. 
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  Through the waters of baptism we welcome: 

Charlotte Gertken, daughter of Nickolas & Sarah Gertken 
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July 7:  grades 6-12 

July 14:  grades K-6 

July 21:  grades 6-12 

July 28:  grades K-6 
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Job Title:  .6-.8 FTE Preschool Teacher (depending on class size  

enrollment) for 2021-2022 – Holy Family School, Albany  

Job Description: Preschool classroom teacher at Holy Family School 

starting at the end of August 2021 for the new 2021-2022 school 

year. 

Licensure:  Licensure by the State of Minnesota in Early Childhood or a 

BA or BS with a Kindergarten Endorsement Education degree. 

Application Procedure:  Applicants may send a letter of application,  

resume, college transcripts, and 3 letters of recommendation to: 

Email (preferred): hfsprincipal@holyfamilyalbany.com OR Mail: 

Maria Heymans-Becker, Principal,  PO Box 674, 160 2nd St S, Albany, 

MN 56307. 
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The parish is in need of someone who would be willing to work with a 

faith formation team to coordinate programing next year.  (You would not 

have to go it alone.)  If you are interested, please contact Father Edward. 
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There will be another training session on Wednesday, June 2nd at 

6:00pm in the St. Martin Parish Center for anyone interested in learning 

how to use the AED equipment.   

For information or questions call Dan Burg at 293.0860. 
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There will be Bingo In The Park on Wednesday, June 8th at 6:30pm.   

10 free games.  Refreshments will be served. 

Sponsored by CUF Council #95, Farming Lions, St. Martin Lions, and  

St. Martin Commercial Club. 

Adult      $ 997.14 

 

Plate $ 354.00 

Utility $ 20.00 Funeral Lunch $ 25.00 

Adult Envelope Giving (fiscal year-to-date) $ 75,155.97 Adult Envelope Giving NEEDED (fiscal year-to-date) $ 63,135.70 
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Grand prize is a 2021 Polaris Ranger 570 

2nd prize is a Traeger Pro 78 Pellet Grill 

2 Cash Prizes 

 Tickets are available at St. Martin Bank or St. Joseph Men’s members. 
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There will be a training session for livestreaming  

on Tuesday, June 8th at 7:00pm.   

Meet in the church.  This is open to anyone who is interested, 

We hope to livestream Mass in St. Martin about once a month. 
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Wedding congratulations to Christopher Blonigen & Emily Pundsack 

 who were united in marriage on Saturday, May 22nd. 
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Grand Prize for the raffle will be a 2021 Polaris Ranger      

     1000 Premium EPS, plus 3 cash prizes.   

Tickets are only   $25 each and are now available for  

purchase at Seven Dolors Parish office also.   

 

Drawing will be held on June 13, 2021 at our 150th Celebration.   

Contact Jim or Joyce Rehkamp at 845.4899. 
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To make a donation to the church, please send your check to: Church 

of St. Anthony, 24326 Trobec Street, Albany, MN 56307 
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Back basement step repair donations are still welcome as  

we have not yet raised our bid amount.   

Thanks to all who have donated so far for this project. 

Adults $ 1,185.00 

 

Plate   $ 113.00 

Online Giving $ 28.83 Hall Rental $ 150.00 

Adult Envelope Giving (fiscal year-to-date) $ 96,035.05 Adult Envelope Giving NEEDED (fiscal year-to-date) $ 83,596.26 
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Servers Eucharistic Ministers Ushers Lector Sacristan 

8:30 AM 

Molly Goebel 

Collin Goebel 

Mary Rademacher 

Joan Stich 

Jacob Adrian 

Joe Adrian 

Mary Rademacher Dean Goebel 
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Servers Eucharistic Ministers Ushers Lector Counters 

9:30 AM 

Blonigen Family Blonigen Family 

LeRoy Moscho 

Alvin Shay 

Don Thomes 

Allen Stang 

Joe Schlick 

Robyn & Mary Brinkman 

Joel & Laura Schmitz 



Adult Envelopes  $ 2,400.00 

 

Plate $ 194.00 

Cemetery Perpetual Care $ 110.00 Youth Envelopes $ 2.00 

Facility Updates $ 265.00 Votives $ 126.00 

Adult Envelope Giving (fiscal year-to-date) $ 163,505.93 Adult Envelope Giving NEEDED (fiscal year-to-date) $ 169,290.33 

�����������������������	
������
��������������������

�������������������������

TONIGHT: Vespers for Pentecost at St. Benedict’s, 7:00 pm 

All are invited to join us for this simple prayer service to finish off the 

Easter season. 

 

Thank You 

To all who sang, rang, and played with our music ministry this year. We 

appreciate each volunteer and the gifts you have shared with us. We will 

be taking a break from our regular rehearsals for the summer – stay 

tuned for updates on choir and chimes for the fall. 

 

A shout out to all who joined in prayer in the Harvest of Hope Novena to 

the Holy Spirit! We prayed together as one body, and we expect great 

things. Be on the lookout for the wisdom and gifts of the Holy Spirit in 

our community in the coming days and weeks as we move into the sum-

mer and life starts to feel a little more like it used to. 

 

Music Room Workday 

 We are making plans for a full cleanout and inventory of the music room 

this summer. If you are interested in helping out, please let Abbey know. 

There will be snacks! 

 

Subscribe To Our YouTube Channel 

   As we transition to streaming out Masses we really need 18 more 

YouTube subscribers to reach 100!  Help your fellow parishioners by  

SUBSCRIBING to ‘Church of St. Benedict’ at:  

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCk1xlT4GYnkedZ1B5koy30g 

 

Livestream Technicians 

We are looking for some young people and adults    to help with the 

streaming of Masses.  Please contact Jason Prigge.  A training session 

will be coming soon 
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This summer we will be celebrating Mass on Sundays at  

8:30am and 10:30am.  

The 8:30am Mass will be held outdoors  

(weather permitting).  
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Great News! We have decided to go ahead with  

the Parish Festival on Sunday, July 11th  

Plans are to have a Grand Raffle, Cash Raffle, and  

also the Sportsman’s Raffle, as well as all your favorites! 

There will be a Festival Planning Meeting tonight at 5:30pm  

in the Parish Center Youth Room   

All parishioners are welcome to attend to listen or to share their ideas to 

make our Parish Festival successful.�
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  DV / DD   

  We will be taking a week off due to a training night for volun-

teers at Grains of Wheat.  We will come back for  DV / DD at 

St. Benedicts on Wednesday, June 2nd at   6:30pm.  

See you there! 

 

Student Leadership 

We are now taking applications for one spot on our student leadership 

team.  Students should meet these and/or other qualifications: 

 

*Currently in grades 8-11                  *Personal Relationship with Christ 

*Currently active in youth ministry       *Self-motivator/Thinker                       

*Team Payer                                     *Must be flexible    

*Willingness to lead, learn and serve   *Dedicated 

 

If you are interested or would like to apply, please contact Jason Prigge. 
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Servers 

Eucharistic  

Ministers 

Greeters Lector Sacristan A/V Cantors 

8:30 

AM 

Maggie Merdan 

Nora Dupuy 

Jim Mergen 

Katie Reiling 

Steve Salzl 

Ralph & Arlene Clement 

Katie Reiling 

2 Needed 

Tricia Merdan Bill Becker 

Outside Mass 

None Needed 

Stephanie Vaske 

10:30 

AM 

Jonah Ricard 

Matthew Lilienthal 

Chris Boyer 

Brian Lilienthal 

Paul & Sandra Salzl 

Paul & Paula Hughes 

Jacob Bechtold 

Teresa Mueller 

Heidi Christman 

Laurice 

Kostreba 

Delroy Bechtold Dianne Bechtold 
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Our new Administrative Assistant, Dianne Binsfeld has officially started 

working in the St Benedict Parish Office. Dianne is replacing Cheryl Kalis, 

who has graciously agreed to stay on to help Dianne learn the numerous 

duties of her position. Cheryl has done a wonderful job and she will be 

greatly missed.   

Please stop in to see Cheryl off and welcome Dianne to our staff!�



�"��#��!��"��!���

�Service Hours 

 Students in grades 7-10 need to make sure they are finding  

 opportunities to do service work in our community (parish and  

 surrounding area).  In the last year, the opportunities have 

been very slim, but adjustments will not be made to decrease the hours 

needed, because we recently reduced the total number of hours needed 

from 40 to 20.  Please look for opportunities so that you can stay on 

track.   

Right now there is an opportunity to help with volunteer activities at 

Mother of Mercy Campus of Care in Albany. 

 

Carpentry Help? 

Our summer Faith Formation program is in need of a few raised garden 

beds.  If you are interested in helping out with this volunteer opportunity, 

please call Toni.   
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The Parish Bazaar has been scheduled for  

August 8th 
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Seven Dolors will begin hosting Funeral Luncheons as needed beginning 

May 28th. Please call the office if you would be willing to act as a       

substitute or with other inquiries you may have. 
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5:00 Masses on Saturday evening will be held outside in the valley 

(weather permitting) starting with the 29th of May.  Bring your lawn chair 

or a blanket as we celebrate in God’s outdoor church! 
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Mother of Mercy Auxiliary is offering pillow cleaning on  

June 15, 7:30am-3:30pm 
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Adult Envelopes $ 3,065.00 

 

Plate $ 150.00 

Electronic Giving $ 2,220.34 Cemetery $ 135.00 

Maintenance $ 20.00 Votives $ 186.00 

Adult Envelope Giving (fiscal year-to-date) $ 267,376.05 Adult Envelope Giving NEEDED (fiscal year-to-date) $ 264,516.13 

��!���#��0���������!"� �

We respectfully ask that the following cemetery rules be observed.   

�� No live or cut flowers may be set or planted on any grave. 

�� Flower pots and other ornamental objects must be securely      

fastened to either the tombstone proper or the base of the stone. 

�� No glass containers may be used. We suggest the purchase of 

vases that mount to the base of the monument and are available 

at monument sales offices.  

�� No golf carts are to be driven in or through the cemetery grounds. 

�� If walking your pets, please keep them on a leash and pick up the 

animal's litter. 

�� Seven Dolors is not responsible for the upkeep of tombstones/

monuments, or the repair of tilting or damaged monuments or 

stones. 

�� Seven Dolors is not responsible for any decorative items           

vandalized or stolen; or decorations missing or damaged after a 

storm. 

�� All memorial flowers and plants must be removed every year by 

October 15 - that includes any decorations on top of the markers. 

 

Perpetual care of the cemetery is very expensive and we ask for all 

members of our Parish Community to cooperate and show respect for 

the final resting place of our loved ones. 
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At the May 29 5:00pm Outdoor Mass, we will give a  

formal blessing and offer our farewells to  

Sister Alice Imdieke.  Sister Alice is retiring from over 60 

years of ministry, almost 25 of which was held in Albany, 

the most recent 5 years at Mother of Mercy Senior  

Living.  Through her many years of service, Sister Alice has made a 

point to know us personally, young and old, and will be dearly 

missed.  Please plan to attend this mass to offer your blessing and best 

wishes. This Mass is expected to be the kickoff to our outdoor mass 

season in the valley.   
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Servers Eucharistic Ministers Ushers Lector Sacristan 

Saturday 

5:00 

PM 

Ethan Gerads 

Owen Gerads 

Monetta Watry 

Anne Gourde 

Sheela Arceneau 

Harold Goebel 

Dennis Mareck 

Gerald Sand 

1 needed 

Monetta Watry Sheela Arceneau 

Sunday 

7:30 

Natalie Fischer 

Kaylin Fischer 

Geri Lenneman 

Edna Goebel 

Barb Rodenwald 

Dan Weber 

Randy Loecken 

Edna Goebel Geri Lenneman 

Sunday 

10:30 

Andrew Blenker 

Ely Blenker 

Lisa Groetsch 

Earl Felling 

Darlene Felling 

Marie Schleppenbach Rachel Blenker Lisa Groetsch 


